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On 2. 8 by the heavenly calendar, (solar: March 8, 2014) the '39th Anniversary for the 1800 Blessing' and 

the '34th General Meeting' (Meeting) was held at the Small Hall of Cheonseong Wanglim Palace at 

Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center with around 500 participants. 

 

Starting with Jeong-sun Joe, Chairman of Unification Foundation and Rev. Yeong-hui Kim, one of a 

great leader of unification family and others participated to celebrate this gathering. This Meeting was 

held in 4 parts with Mr. Jong-so Yu, Vice Chairman as the master of ceremonies. Part 1 was the 

pilgrimage to Cheon Jeong Gung Museum, Part 2 was the 39th Anniversary Ceremony, Part 3 was the 

34th General Meeting and last but not least Part 4 was entertainment. 

 

Standing Advisor Du-jae Jang offered an opening prayer, 'We were in our 20s and 30s started a family 

and participated in True Parent's Providential Victory and before we know it, it has been 40 years. I 

express my gratitude to the heavenly parent that you have protected us so that we could attend the Will 

without a changing heart.' 

 

A congratulatory address was offered by President Yeong-hui Kim who was following True Mother's 

words. 

 

He started, 'I was requested by True Mother to stand here and tell you her words, "Listen to True Father's 

words"'. He then talked about the hardship that True Father had to live throughout his life course and 

added, 'The 'Everything has been completed' which are the final words of True Father. This is very 

important. At the very end of Cheon Seong Gyeong you can find True Father's final prayer. It is his 

legacy. To follow his legacy is our path and our responsibility.' He emphasized that we too should walk 

that path. 

 



Then Mr. Jong-sun Joe came to the stage and said 'It's great that we are celebrating the 39th year for our 

blessing. We have fulfilled our responsibility in this unification family and we are still working hard for 

the heavenly parent. I too as a Chairman of a Foundation is doing my best to raise talented 2nd 

generations.' 

 

Hoon Mo Nim who is also a 1800 Blessing said, 'Time flies by so fast and before we know it we are 

already grandfathers and grandmothers. The memorable incident that happened here in Chung Pyung 

Works is the Seonghwa Ceremony for True Father and the Original Garden of True Father. One month 

before the Seonghwa of True Father he came to Chung Pyung and told me about what must be done 

before the year 2020 and about witnessing and about the True Parents' Life Museum. All of this must be 

done with the cooperation of the members.' 

 

After the report of the Regular Meeting and others a present was given to 77 brothers and sisters who 

celebrated their 77th birthday. 

 

The entertainment was a very beautiful moment. Starting with a saxophone play, folk song, guitar 

performance, choir singing and many other performances were shown to raise the atmosphere. There were 

also quiz games and rock-sister-paper games which also made it fun for everyone. 

 

After all the programs the members gathered in front of the Jeongshim Won Prayer Hall to take a 

commemorative photograph and promised to return next year with a greater report for their activities. 

 

 

 


